Hersham Residents Association
       HRA active positive and non-political since 1971
Chair’s Report to the 2015 AGM on 19th May 2016

Since the last AGM, ward boundary changes in Elmbridge and Hersham continued to be a key issue for debate, and the committee also some time spent on linked discussions about the possible benefits of a Hersham Community Council.  
The redevelopment of Rydens School is the other really key issue that has progressed during the year in Hersham, and we are lucky to have Mark Voles Assistant Head Teacher to talk about this after our main AGM business. The committee is also continuing to keep an eye on matters beyond Hersham, in particular the Drakes Park housing proposals and the recycling plans at Weylands.

To avoid discussions about the community council dominating HRA business, and to encourage wider and inclusive debate, a new committee separate from the HRA has now been established; and we will be hearing from them towards the end of this meeting.  
The committee and planning.  We have held 10 meetings at which we discussed current Hersham issues, reviewed planning applications and raised issues of concern about particular developments with EBC.  At one meeting the Chief Executive from the Sussex and Surrey Association of Local Councils attended to help inform our discussions about the idea of a community Council for Hersham.
There is space for more new members on our committee, and this which could increase the HRA’s capacity, especially if as a result we were able to form sub-committees and working groups.
Membership. Our membership is steady again at 82 despite losing about 30 members over the last couple of years (through them not renewing / moving away etc).  We anticipate enrolling some more members at the ‘Leisure Live’ event referred to below.  We currently have 726 followers on Twitter.  
Social / community events

·  A Hersham ‘Big Lunch’ event (community picnic) was organised on 7 June and the HRA supported this and helpd with some of the arrangements.
· A Hersham Walton v Hersham Quiz was held on 29 November at the Ashley Park. The event went well and raised the profile of the HRA amongst at least 50 people who took part. The winners trophy (provided by the HRA) was won by a team from Hersham for the 2nd year running. 

·  An HRA wreath was laid at the war memorial on Remembrance Sunday as normal

· The Hersham Christmas event was a great success again, and included an excellent and well attended children’s craft event and a Christmas shop window quiz.  Substantial numbers gathered round the tree on the Green for carols, before the mayor turned on the lights on the tree which was also decorated by the local schools.  The Waterman’s Arms provided minced pies and mulled wine in their function room. HRA’s involvement to help make this event work is a positive role for the Association, and the event is being booked again this year for the 3rd December. 
· An HRA quiz was arranged at the Watermans on 18 February - after which there was a well attended and very useful public meeting about boundary changes and the possibility of creating a community council in Hersham.
Community activity pending

· The Elmbridge Leisure Live Event. The HRA will be supporting this event which is being held on the Green on Saturday 9 July 11am to 4pm.
· The 2016 Sunflower Competition The HRA has recently launched this years competition working in partnership with Hersham in Bloom – and with support and sponsorship from Squires and Flowers and Things - to be judged in late August / early September. 
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